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[29-30 October 2013]

Agenda Item 5 (a) Funding for the Core Structure

Mr. Chairman,

  At the outset, we wish to place on record our sincere appreciation to the Distinguished Chair of the Working Group on Budget Reform, Ambassador of Belgium, for his sustained efforts to find a solution to IOM’s funding issues and also for the Report on the outcome of deliberations of the Group over 5 sessions. 
2.
We are conscious of the challenges facing the organization and also understand the compulsions to move away from the Zero Nominal Growth in the Administrative part of the Budget of the Organisation. We are also aware that the efforts to increase the assessed contributions are largely aimed at improving the efficient functioning of the IOM, thus leading to better utilization of the resources at hand in diverse field operations manner. We take this opportunity to commend the Director General and his entire team for effecting significant savings for the Organisation through innovative means to improve efficiency of field and other operations.
3.
We have embarked on reviewing the funding for he core structure, simultaneously with the IOM’s alignment with UN scale of assessment. This has placed some countries, including India, in a situation wherein there is a significant increase in their contribution starting from 2014.   As regards India, it would entail 17% increase in its assessed contribution starting from next year i.e. 2014. Our manoeuvrability to agree to the draft resolution that seeks to increase the assessed contributions annually by 4% starting from 2014 for a period of three years, is significantly curtailed due to IOM aligning with UN scale of assessment from 2014 onwards. We had during the meetings of the Working Group on Budget Reform pointed to the difficulties for India in taking up an additional financial burden.Therefore, we regret our inability at this point to go with the proposal of any increase in assessed contribution starting from 2014.

4.
During the discussion under the Agenda Item 7, we would touch upon certain aspects of IOM”s activities, which in our view are breeding an imbalance leading to overstretched core budget,.

5.
As regards the draft resolution on improving the privileges and immunities granted to the Organisation by the States, we wish to once again commend the Chair of Working Group for engaging in a constructive manner with the Members. India’s concerns have been largely addressed in the new draft in front of us, and we can go along with the text of the draft resolution. We also believe that the adoption of the draft resolution in IOM Council next month would provide a best endeavour effort for IOM to secure privileges and immunities for IOM and its personnel operating in the country concerned. It is an enabling provision for the Director General to approach Members to grant such privileges and immunities similar to those entitled to the UN Special Agencies under the UN Convention on Privileges and Immunities of Specialized Agencies of 1947, on the basis of specific bilateral agreement to be signed between the IOM and member concerned.

Thank you.
*****

